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Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Peru and the Government’s commitment to the UPR process.
We commend the legislative measures undertaken between the two UPR cycles in order to strengthen the national framework for human rights protection. We appreciate efforts taken in the field of enforced disappearances, both on legislative and institutional level, as an important element for effectiveness on the ground. 
We noted the further institutional improvements for combating discrimination and would like to ask the delegation to elaborate more on its effects, specifically with regard to indigenous people and, in particular, to indigenous women. 
In addition, we encourage a continuation of efforts for elimination of discrimination against LGBTI persons in law and in practice.
Montenegro makes following recommendations:
1. to ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty,
2. to strengthen a multi-sectoral response at all levels in addressing the gender based violence. 

Thank you!
